
 

 

Next Sunday - April 14th 
In The Educational Wing Hallway 

 
All proceeds benefit Women’s Ministry projects at Good  
Shepherd and missions/mercy care around the world. 

 
This is an opportunity to bake your favorite spring baked treats.  

Or, if you don’t bake, stop by the table and pick up something to 
take home after our turkey dinner. 

LWML Michigan District Convention:  This year the state LWML 
convention will be held in Grand Rapids June 28th-30th.  Early 
bird registration with reduced prices is open until April 15th.   If 
you would like to attend, speak with Allison Schulz for all the de-
tails. 
 

Ian’s Vicarage:  Ian will find out where he will serve his vicarage 
in a special assignment service at the chapel of Concordia, Fort 
Wayne on April 23rd at 7:00 pm.  The service will be livestreamed 
on the chapel webpage: ctsfw.edu/daily-chapel 

 

 

April Voter’s Meeting:  On Tuesday, April 16th, Good Shep-
herd’s Church Council will meet.  They will be establishing the 
agenda for the voter’s meeting on Sunday, April 21st 11:00 am.  If 
you have an item that you would like to bring before the Voters, 
please give it to a council member before their meeting.  Council 
members are: Ron Pawloski, Jerry Guinther, Roger Gnagey, Beth 
McCallum, Paul Kruse, Pete Martin, Anna Bagnall, Judy Hahn, Gin 
Lounsbury and Shannon Horning. 
 

Women’s Ministry EC Meeting:  The executive committee of 
our Women’s Ministry will meet this Tuesday evening (April 9th) 
at 7:00 pm.  If you have a project or mission that you would like 
the group to take on, speak with Gin Lounsbury before Tuesday’s 
meeting. 
 

Board of Evangelism:  The board will hold their monthly meet-
ing this Wednesday (April 10) at 2:00 pm.  If you are a board 
member, but will not be able to attend the meeting, speak with 
Judy. 
 

Good Shepherd’s Lawn Care:  Spring is finally here, and pretty 
soon the grass will turn green and start growing.  The trustees 
are looking for people who will take a turn mowing our church 
grounds this summer.  Our mowing season starts in May and 
runs through October.  There is a lawnmower for your use in our 
shed.  We do ask that you bring gasoline to fill the tank.  Sign up 
on the bulletin board in the hallway if you are able to help.  
Thank you! 

LWML Thumb Zone Spring Rally 
Tuesday, April 23, 6 pm 

at Trinity Lutheran Church, Forestville 
Guest Speaker: Joy Hudson from POBLO International  

 

A light dinner will be served.  
 Cost is $8.00 registration fee and a free will offering. 

 

Ingathering for POBLO:  Non-perishable food, winter coats in 
good condition, household items (kitchen supplies, towels,  

blankets, etc.), sewing supplies  



 

 

Good Shepherd’s Annual Turkey Dinner 
 

Next Sunday April 14th, 12:00 pm to 2:30 pm 
 

Cost: $12/Adults 
$6.00/Children 5-12 

Children Under 5-Free 
 

ALL YOU CAN EAT BUFFET or TAKE OUT 

Where In The World Are You Going? 
Orphan Grain Train—Michigan answers this time: Lima, Peru.  A 
shipment will be departing this month for South America.  We 
never know where the next destination might be in the world, but 
we do know where we have been in the past.  Since 2019, the 
Michigan branch of Orphan Grain Train has made humanitarian 
shipments to Kyrgyzstan, Panama, Moldova, the Republic of 
Georgia, Latvia, Lithuania, Ukraine, Malawi, and South Su-
dan.  Distributions are always accompanied by the sharing of the 
Gospel of Christ.  We thank those who participate and pray for 
this Christian mission.  Learn more about Orphan Grain Train 
at ogt.org.  Pictures from the Michigan branch may also be seen 
at ogt-mi.blogspot.com. 

Menu: 
Turkey 

Dressing 
Mashed Potatoes & 

Gravy 
Corn 

Famous Jell-O Salad 
Rolls  

Assorted Pies 

 

 

Holy Week  Thank You! 
A lot of people are required to put together our Holy Week services. It is 
a true team effort. Take a moment to thank these special folks who 
helped bring it all together. 
The Altar Guild 
Ron and Sue Pawloski 
Stephanie Melton -- organ 
Mike Melton -- livestream services 
Mike Lowe -- lawn care 
Elders 
Lights Team 
Communion Assistants 
Youth Service Assistants -- special thanks to these young men who 
handled so much for us 
Acolytes 
Ushers 
Sunday school students and teachers for the processions and music 
Jen Bagnall -- leading Sunday school song and accompanying special 
music 
Traci Schulz and the Church Band 
Sue Pawloski and the Church Choir 
Michelle Hoppe and the Youth for the Easter Breakfast 
Ian Habicht 
Kian Hoppe for work over and above 
Amy Talaski for extra bulletins and general “taking care of business” 
 

We also extend thanks to everyone involved in the Community Bread 
and Baked Goods Giveaway Good Shepherd sponsored in partnership 
with Clements Bakery. 
The Evangelism Committee 
Sam and Cindy Clements 
All who donated baked goods 
Anna Irwin and Jen Bagnall for child care 
Youth Group for painting our sign 
 

Any list like this one risks overlooking someone. If we missed anyone, 
please know it was unintentional, and let us know who we missed so we 
can thank those folks too. 


